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Our Vision: to cultivate high quality education in a supportive environment, enabling 
our pupils to become happy, confident individuals, ready to take on the world



Message from Mrs Coley
Welcome back to Term 5. Hopefully, you will have noticed a couple of new additions to the playground. Thanks to all your support 
and the wonderful group of parents and friends of the school, who help organise and run the many events over the year, the 
fundraising has enabled us to purchase a multipurpose “Shed” along with new playtime and lunchtime equipment. The “Shed” has 
benches inside which double up as an area for children to draw, read, socialise and trade cards. This week, the children have been 
able to play with the new balls, hoops, skipping ropes, wheelie boards and rockers. Miss Wayte has also been successful in securing 
some government funding,which has allowed us to purchase an all weather, outside gym. The first 4 pieces of equipment have been 
installed and the children have been busy using it this week. The final 2 pieces should hopefully arrive in the next few weeks and be 
placed in the support frames already in place.

In a bid to encourage our children to stay healthy,, our outside gym and trim trail may now be accessed before and after school, with 
parental/carer supervision. It is your responsibility to ensure your child plays safely.However, those children who travel to school on 
their own will have to wait to use the equipment during school time,as the playground is not staffed until 8.45am each day.



Thanks goes to the 62 children who entered the competition in the  Easter trail in Banbury. Our bunny, Fleur, occupied the 
window in White Stuff.One of those lucky entries was Bella in Nursery, who has won 2nd prize; the £50 Entertainer 
voucher. Fleur is safely back at Harriers now, brightening up our corridors. Thanks go to Mrs Lyons and the large team of 
children who helped decorate her before the holidays.

On a personal note, I would like to thank you for all your kind wishes, following my marriage in the Easter holidays. Mr 
Coley and I enjoyed reading all the lovely messages the children wrote in the cards they made for us in their classes. 
Currently, they are much better at remembering my new surname than I am! 

Kind regards,

Steph Coley



.

Attendance
Whole school attendance 

Last week  92% 

(  -4% on expected level)

Whole school attendance 
This week  92.2%

( -3.8% on expected level)   
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Upcoming Dates 

● 4th May Parrot class assembly at 
2.30pm

● 5th May Coronation celebration from 
12pm  - all welcome.

● 8th May Bank Holiday - school closed
● 9th-12th May Year 6 SATs week
● 12th May “New to You” uniform sale in 

the old nursery.
● 20th May Early Years Spring Cleaning
● 17th May Year 6 to London to see 

Matilda
● 19th May Year 2 sleepover
● 22nd May Enterprise week
● 26th May Last day of term 5
●

● concert
● family picnic
● cake for The King competition
● refreshments



Nursery

Another busy few weeks in 
Duckling class. We have 
been really enjoying the 
warmer weather and 
spending longer in Forest 
School!

We have also been baking. 
The children love to 
measure, mix, bake and then 
eat their hard work! 



EYU!

We have had great fun in PE this 
week learning how to control the 
balls with our feet and to move 
around balancing objects!



Year 1

Last week we had a visit 
from the fire brigade. They 
talked about all the 
equipment they have in the 
fire engine and the different 
jobs that they get called to. 
We all had a go spraying the 
hose!



Year 2
Year 2 have been learning 
how to mix paints to make a 
new colour. We then used 
our skills to create our own 
versions of Van Gogh’s 
sunflowers. We challenged 
the children to make their 
own colours by blending.  



Year 3 
This week, year 3 have really 
enjoyed getting stuck in to our 
Egyptian topic. 

We have been learning about the 
pyramids, mummification 
(particularly keen on learning about 
this, it seems) and childhood in the 
Ancient Egyptian times.

Did you know girls got married at 12 
years old and that the average life 
expectancy was 30 years old?

We are also learning how to write 
our names in hieroglyphics! 



Year 4 - Water Cycle
 Year 4 have been 
learning all about the 
states of matter and the 
Water Cycle! 

The children worked 
together to investigate 
the role of evaporation in 
the Water Cycle! We have 
measured the amount of 
water in each bag to see 
if any water evaporates 
over the next few weeks.



Year 4 - Cadbury World
 The Red Kites and the 
Parrots had an awesome 
time at Cadbury World! 

They learned all about 
how chocolate is made 
and the history of 
Cadburys!

Also, the Year 4s had the 
opportunity to try some 
chocolate which was so 
delicious! 



Year 5   

Year 5 pupils have been historians and actors 
this week.

A visit to Banbury Museum was out of the 
ordinary as the children role played the battle 
between the Royalists and the Roundheads at 
and around Broughton Castle, Banbury and 
Edgehill.  It really was an exciting event and 
experience!

The children were then able to try on a replica 
civil war helmet and find out more about the civil 
war in our locality.

Thank you to Liz and Vicki at Banbury Museum 
for the fantastic workshop and sharing their 
amazing local knowledge with us.

Many thanks too, to the parent helpers who 
supported our visits.



English Civil War 
Reenactment

Thank you to Katy Buckley and Georgia 
for visiting Year 5 on Friday to talk about 

being English Civil War reenactors.
We learnt so much and thoroughly 

enjoyed dressing up in the uniforms, 
looking at the artefacts and asking 

about their experiences.



Year 6 

Year 6 have been focusing on staying 
fit and exploring how exercise can 
affect the cardiovascular system whilst 
also learning about the body.

We measured our fitness levels across 
a variety of different skills such as 
power, endurance, speed, coordination 
and balance! We’ve also learnt about 
the circulatory system and and the 
function of the heart and it’s inner 
workings! 



https://www.physics.ox.ac.uk
/events/zooniverse-kids-gala

xy-investigations

An exciting free science webinar 
for children in Years 4-6

Follow the link:

https://www.physics.ox.ac.uk/events/zooniverse-kids-galaxy-investigations
https://www.physics.ox.ac.uk/events/zooniverse-kids-galaxy-investigations
https://www.physics.ox.ac.uk/events/zooniverse-kids-galaxy-investigations


Keeping our children safe 

We are always looking for ways to support our children and families both in and 
out of school. The Anna Freud Centre website offers lots of advice, resources and 
support that might be useful. 

https://www.annafreud.org/parents-and-carers/ 

If you have any questions or                                                                                               
concerns please feel free to speak                                                                                     
to your child’s teacher or contact                                                                                     
Mrs East. 

https://www.annafreud.org/parents-and-carers/


Opera in a Day
Oxford Opera are offering these 
exciting one day sessions, 
exploring classic operas and 
providing the opportunity for 
children to create their own opera 
with a celebrated local composer!

Every workshop includes 
stagecraft, singing, music making 
and storytelling! The workshops 
are fun and designed for every 
musical ability. Everybody is 
welcome to participate! 

Workshop Day Cost: £39/ £29
Discounts are available to:
Siblings, bookers of 3 or more 
workshops and parents/ carers 
on universal credit. 
oxfordopera.uk/education

   



Sporting events! 
A fantastic 10 goals were 
scored at our last football 
match giving us a secure 

win! 



Activities outside Harriers



Activities outside Harriers





Keeping our children safe online
As children spend more time online it is important that parents and carers have the 
tools to help them navigate this world effectively. Below are some tips to help 
children who become stressed our anxious about their interactions online.  


